OHMHA Board Meeting  Thursday, November 16 at 7:30 pm  Thurston Library

 

Present:  Henry Brysk, Jack Cederquist, Emily Eisbruch, Neal Foster, Anita Jones, Peter Mooney, Daniel Smith, Sandy Smith
1. Call to order at 7:35 pm
2. Agenda approved; minutes of Sept. 14th meeting corrected by Dan and Neal, then approved.
3. No guests were present.
4. Treasurer’s report was not submitted as Wendy Carman was not present.
a. Anita Jones volunteered to get a copy of the 2007 Chemlawn contract and ask for a list of the chemicals used in the OHMHA median applications. She will send this information to the Board. Henry moved that Anita contact Chem Lawn; Neal seconded; motion was approved. 
b. Pete will work with Denise and Wendy to enable Wendy to transfer our financial information to her computer.  Pete did take a box of information, including disks, to Wendy, but he does not know whether Wendy was able to load the information onto her computer.  Pete has all the hard copy from Denise and will act as the go-between to get problems resolved.  We need to keep our financial records up-to-date in order to be compliant with state regulations.  Wendy may have to start afresh and enter 2006 information from a hard copy into her computer. She should be given ample time to do this.
c. We decided not to appoint a volunteer bookkeeper to assist the Treasurer. 

d. Anita volunteered to call the Post Office and determine the status of our Post Office account.
5. Anita moved that we take no further action at this time on the Georgetown entrance sign because the existing signs are adequate;  Neal seconded;  motion was approved.
6. The E-mail list appears to be working properly, with Comcast e-mail addresses now able to receive mail.  Board members with Comcast e-mail addresses can send messages to the list.
7. Thurston Pond: J.F. New has recommended an abrupt change in its work plan after finding very high levels of phosphorus and nitrogen in sediment, perhaps caused by the waterfowl population.  They will have to remove the sediment from the pond to clean it up.  The Thurston Nature Center Committee was in  agreement with this move.  In mid-October, Scott Dierks had presented data to the Thurston Pond Restoration Advisory Committee showing the weekly measurements of the levels of these nutrients, many taken by neighbors.  Information about the Thurston Pond Restoration effort is posted on websites at the following URLs:  http://www-personal.umich.edu/~nealfost/TNC-info.htm  and http://www.thurstonpond.org/   The Thurston Nature Center Committee has tentatively dropped the idea of applying for its own grant and will work with J. F. New and the Ann Arbor Public School System to accomplish the restoration of Thurston Pond.

8. Round Robin
a. Jack Cederquist reported on the two-story building which is to be erected in the Plymouth Mall parking lot.  It will contain restaurants, retail and condos.  He doesn’t think we would be successful fighting this project.  Emily will provide a link to the Ann Arbor News article on our website.

b. Dan Smith mentioned that people litter the Georgetown median with election signs although all signs on medians or easements are illegal.  Signs may only be placed on homeowners’ lawns.

c. Neal Foster reported that the Thurston Nature Center (TNC) Committee is a subcommittee of the Thurston PTO.  Neal had proposed establishing a new nonprofit group, Friends of the TNC, but now that’s not necessary because, as a subcommittee of the Thurston PTO, it already is a 501.(C)(3) organization which can apply for grants.  

d. Emily Eisbruch proposed inviting our neighbors to meetings to raise interest in our group.

e. Emily asked about the summer picnics.  Anita responded that the family picnics were held for many years and were pretty simple, consisting of games and a potluck.  Then they got more elaborate, with clowns, balloon makers, etc.  Attendance fell off despite offering a keg of beer to attract residents who do not have children.  Attendance at this last picnic was so poor in relation to the number of total residents the Board decided to suspend picnics. Anita will send some information on the cost of some past picnics to Emily. 
f. Sandy mentioned the recent Bromley tree planting and wondered whether we were going to follow up on our tree-planting effort on Lexington and Antietam.  Pete responded that perhaps we can have another tree-planting workday in the spring.
9. Adjournment:  Neal moved that we adjourn; Jack seconded; meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be January 11, 2007
Action Items:

1. Anita will contact Chem Lawn.

2. Anita will contact the Post Office.

3. Pete will follow up with Denise and Wendy to resolve problems with transferring the Treasurer’s information.

4. Emily will provide a link to the Ann Arbor News article about proposed Plymouth Mall building on our website.

